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24 April 2025 

 

 

 

Amendment to Local Notice to Mariners No 044 of 2025 re Malta International 

Fireworks Festival 2025 

 

 

Reference is made to Local Notice to Mariners No 044 of 2025. 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that the layout of the barges is being amended for the displays of Friday 25th April 

and Wednesday 30th April 2025. 

 

The barges W, X, and Y will be laid in the following positions as shown on the attached 

chart on both days. 

 

POSITION  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E)  

W   35° 53'.678   014° 31'.196 

X   35° 53'.702   014° 31'.225 

Y   35° 53'.725   014° 31'.254 

 

On Friday 25th April 2025, the sinkers and barges at positions W, X and Y will depart from 

Il-Bajja tar-Rinella to be laid in their position at 1200 hours.  

 

On Wednesday 30th April 2025, the sinkers and barges at positions W, X and Y will depart 

from Il-Bajja tar-Rinella to be laid in their position at 1645 hours. 

 

There will only be one designated area, and Authorized vessels MUST be securely 

moored by not later than 2000 hours in this designated area, as shown in blue on the 

attached chart. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No 044 of 2025 is to be amended accordingly. 

 

All the other information mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 044 of 2025 will remain 

valid. 
 
Chart affected:  BA 177 




